
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

               August 2020 News    

                                                                                                  

            Dear Friends and Family,  

Due to Covid 19, ministry has changed but the fact that people need the Lord has not changed. For the first time          

in 18 years of ministry in Townsville, we were not able to do the week-long Bible clubs at the two primary          

schools where we teach religious instruction classes. The Bible clubs often serve as a means to get new visitors            

to church and to youth groups. We also were not able to do our annual Christmas-in-July activity to which            

church folks usually invite their unsaved friends and family. Ministry has changed, but it has not stopped. Becca        

and I have done a Bible study with a lady who is a new Christian. I have begun a Bible study with four men in            

the community. We meet Wednesdays at 9 am to go through a Bible study program.  The four-week Bible study 

introduces people to the gospel in a very clear way. A second follow-up Bible study is designed to introduce new 

believers to the basics of Christianity. Please pray for this woman and four men that those doing the Bible studies     

who are not saved will get saved and that those who are Christians will grow in their relationship with the Lord. 

Two families whom we have not seen for years have come back to church over the last few weeks. Please pray         

that we are able to minister to them and encourage them to follow the Lord. Please pray for my mother as she is         

not well, for Becca as she recovers from having her wisdom teeth pulled and for Clarisse as she finishes her          

senior year in high school. 

             

                     Mr. & Mrs Ryan Brown                                              

            Thank you for your prayers and financial support 

Love, 

Kelly, Becca, Clarisse & Bryce Gilliam 

Email us at 

knbinaustralia@yahoo.com 

We also were able to conduct a marriage ceremony 

of a young couple in our church. Three years ago, I 

had the privilege to lead Ryan to the Lord and to 

baptize him a year later. Please pray for Mr. & Mrs. 

Ryan Brown as they begin their new life together. 


